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WALTLER CREEHK PARK

LIFE ON WALLER CREEK

One of the most charming bits of Old
Austin remaining in the North University
neighborhood is Waller Creek. True, same
of the creek has been paved over, but you
will still find it flowing along the
southern boundary of our neighborhood
fraom University Avenue to San Jacinto.
Running through Hemphill Park is one if
its tributaries, the Hemphill Branch of
Waller Creek.

Dr. Jones to Speak

Dr. Jos. Jones, Professor Hmeritus of
English at the University of Texas, has
captured the moods, past and present, of
Waller Creek in his book, "Life on Waller
Creek", which he will review with us at
the next NUNA meeting on December 7th.

Dr. and Mrs. Jones came to Austin fram
southeastern Nebraska, via Ft. Collins,
Colorado, when he joined the faculty at
UT in 1935. The UT population was 5000
students at that time. He remained with
UT for 40 years, until retiring in 1975,
watching the University grow to its
present size of approximately 48,000.

Natural Science Park Planned

The future of Waller Creek is of great
interest to Dr. Jones; he is deeply
involved in the proposed Waller Creek
Natural Science Park. While no site has
yet been selected, he believes that the
area between MIK and 26th Streets would

provide a suitable location for such a
park.

Dr. Jones is a member of a Faculty
Committee now studying the feasibility of
establishing two fellowships - one in
Life Sciences and one in Earth Sciences-

NEXT NUNA MEETING:
MONDAY, DECEMBER 7, 1987

Who: All North University Neighborhood
Association residents are welcome

Where: First English Lutheran Church
30th and Whitis
When: 7:00 - 9:00 PM

BGENDA

1. "LIFE ON WALLER CREEK"™ - Discussion
by the author, Dr. Jos. Jones

2. Update on Crime in the Neighborhood
and Actions to prevent Crime -
Stella Nilsen

3. By-Laws Committee Report

4. Off-Site Parking Amendment Report -
June Hawley

LIGHTS FOR HEMPHILI, PARK???

At the December meeting of NUNA,
President Rick Iverson will report on
the latest developments in obtaining
historic lighting fixtures in Hemphill
Park. He will try to obtain a consensus
of the neighborhood's wishes in regard
to the type of fixtures desired, as
negotiations with the City have now
progressed to the point where decisions
are required.
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WHEATSVILLE ART FESTIVAL

Put on your holiday spirit!!! Grab your
list of who is naughty and nice and came
join your friends at the 4th Annual
Wheatsville
A—R-T F-E-S-T-I-V-A-L!!!

The best artists in the state gather to
display their art and craftworks. Take
this opportunity to get unique presents
for the special people on your holiday
treat list.

All day Saturday December 5th and Sunday
December 6th, there will be live
entertainment with Ye Lounge Lizards, the
Shakers, Rath Huber, the Suspenders, Hans
Fleutge, and Presto Pugh - master of
prestidigitation, plus the Therapy
Sisters, Joann Moran, the Wheatsville Jam
with Dionisio. Also, puppets, mime,
clowns for the kiddies. The excitement
begins at 10:00 a.m. both mornings and
continues till dusk.

Come, join in the fun!
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< CRAFTS
< ENTERTAINMENT

3101 Guadalupe
Austin, TX

Huntington-Surrey encourages students to develop self-
motivation and basic learning skills. Students may
participate in designing their courses and projects,

choosing from individually offered classes, small-group

classes, special-interest workshops, and all-school field trips.
Students are fully evaluated through cumulative work, senior
projects, standardized tests, and staff Interviews. Quarterly
progress reports evaluate performance and are sent to parents.
Inquires may be made to

Huntington-Surrey School, 308 E. 32nd St., 478-474!
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WALLER CREEK
(con't fraom page 1)

to study Waller Creek and label the
vegetation and geological formations
found in the whole Waller Creek area.
The students would be developers, and
docents and gquides for the Natural
Science Park.

The North University Neighborhood
Association is very pleased to have Dr.
Jones visit with us on December 7th to
focus on our sometimes ignored and often
little understood local treasure. Long-
time residents as well as more recent
arrivals are urged to came and discuss
the past and future of our share of
Waller Creek.
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CC&A

REALTORS

Pat Crowe and Tony Choban

have offices located at the old house at
209 East 31th Street. We specialize in the
brokerage of residential properties, both
owner-occupied and investor-owned, in
Austin's inner-city. We also manage rental
properties. We invite you to stop by anc
visit any time.

Crowe, Choban & Associates
209 East 31th Street
Austin, Texas 78705

476-5394

REVERSE (?) CAROLING!

At 6:30 PM on Tuesday, December 8th, at
the AGE Building on 38th Street (Cedar
Street side) Christmas carols will ring
out fram the balcony - and the listeners
will be standing on the grounds and
sidewalks outside! The carolers are the

Hayden Handel Society
Longhorn Singers
Austin Municipal Woodwind Ensemble

To express thanks for this event, please
bring canned or bottled items that will
be delivered to elderly who need help and
are unable to leave their homes. Fruit
Juices are badly needed.

CRIME: "DON'T MAKE IT EASY FOR "EM!"
The talks given by the representatives
of the Austin Police Department, the
Special Missions Operations, and the
Guardian BAngels at the October NUNA
meeting gave us so much important
information on the subject of crime
prevention that NUNA feels the entire
community should be aware of this advice
on how to deal with local crime. To
help pass this information on, NUNA
Secretary Ieoda Anderson has provided a
copy of the minutes of this meeting
which is included with this issue of
NUNA News.

While the numbers of residential
burglaries in the North University area
for the first half of 1987 may not seem
high (49), they represent a 16.7%
increase over the same period in 1986.
Friday was the most popular day for
residential burglaries (20.4%) and night
the most popular time (30.6%). So, BE
ALERT, BE CAREFUL, and call the Police
(Dial 911) if you need help.

AMY'S
ICE CREAMS
3403 GUADALUPE
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MEMBERSHTP APPLICATION
Send $3.00 per person to Curt Schulze
North University Neighborhood Association
400 W 33rd Street, Austin Tx. 78705

Address

POTHOLES

Do you have potholes in the street near
your home? Don't allow that problem to
grow: Call the Public Works Department
at 478-1455. They will repair the
potholes.
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- i ( f..ALL 18 ONE_STORE....
N i 2101 GuADALUPE ¥
- B E.ve-m»ae WELCOME | i
A OPEN 7 DAYS A WeEX "
A Gam—llrm.
/’ NPT
COME SHOP AT THE ONLY
AUSTIN GROCERY STORE
OWNED BY ITS CUSTOMERS.

If you haven't shopped at Wheatsville
recently, come see OUr IMProvVEMENTS as Our *
guest. Shop once ar member prices by

Open 9 a.m.-11 p.m.

giving this filled-out coupon to the cashier. 7 days a week
Name °
Address 3101 Guadalupe
Phone Zip. 478-2667

North University Neighborhood
Association (NUNA) Officers:

President Rick Iverson 454-6438
Vice President June Hawley 452-6248
Secretary Ieoda Anderson 478-3811
Treasurer Curt Schulze 452-5803
News Editor Ethel Jackson 482-0538

Delegate to the Austin Neighborhoods
Council June Hawley 452--6248

Quadrant Representatives

Southwest Rachael Martin 476-2991
Southeast Diane Van Helden 478-3310
Northwest Stella Nilsen 459-5821
Northeast Priscilla Gibson 476-0140

The NUNA News is published bimonthly for
the cammnity bounded by 38th Street on
the north, Duval on the east, 29th
Street on the south, and Guadalupe in
the west.

Newsletter Editor:
Ethel Jackson 482-0538
Associate Editor:
Madeline Maxwell 467-0994
Advertising Manager:
Rick Iverson 454-643R
Circulation Manager:
Tuke Telford 474-4755
Contributors:
Ieoda Anderson, Mrs. J.C. Perkins




